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MEMORANDUM 

TO:        Bob Klein, Chair, and Members of the  
  Alcoholic Beverage Control Board  

 

DATE:  April 29, 2019 

FROM: Erika McConnell, Director 
 

RE:  5676 Fire Island Rustic Bake 
 Shop  

 
Requested 
Action: 

Extension of abeyance period 

  
Statutory  
Authority: 

AS 04.06.090(b):  “The board shall review all applications for licenses made under   
this title and may order the director to issue, renew, revoke, transfer, or suspend 
licenses and permits authorized under this title.” 
 
AS 04.11.480(a): “A local governing body may protest the issuance, renewal, 
relocation, or transfer to another person of a license by sending the board and the 
applicant a protest and the reasons for the protest within 60 days of receipt from the 
board of notice of filing of the application… The board shall consider a protest and 
testimony received at a hearing conducted under AS 04.11.510(b)(2) or (4) when it 
considers the application… If an application or continued operation is protested, the 
board shall deny the application or continued operation unless the board finds that 
the protest is arbitrary, capricious, and unreasonable.” 

  
Staff Rec.: Approve one 90-day extension to June 25, 2019 
 
Background:  In December of 2018, the board upheld a protest of this new restaurant or eating 
place license by the Municipality of Anchorage and denied the license with a 90-day abeyance, which 
ended on March 27, 2019. 
 
On March 25, 2019, AMCO received a request to extend the abeyance period, needing more time to 
work out some land use issues with the Municipality. 
 
Subsequent to the board’s December action, the board’s regulations project governing abeyance 
periods became effective on February 21, 2019. The new regulation, at 3 AAC 304.145(h), limits the 
abeyance period to a single period not to exceed 180 days, with no ability to extend or renew. 
 
Considering that the abeyance period was set for this licensee before the regulations change became 
effective, it is fair to allow the licensee an additional 90 days. This would mean that the Municipality 
of Anchorage protest would need to be lifted by June 25, 2019.  But the board should indicate that 
no additional extension to this abeyance period will be considered, consistent with the new 
regulation. 
 
Attachment: Extension request 



ABC Board 
3/25/19 
 
Fire Island Rustic Bakeshop would like to request an extension or a pause on our application 
with the state for a beer and wine license. We need additional time to work with the MOA to 
address parking at our bakery. To that end, we are working with the planning and traffic staff to 
address our non-conforming status under Title 21.  
 
As a small business we cannot afford the cost of going through the application process again if 
the ​original 90-day deadline times out. We would appreciate having additional time to work with 
the MOA to resolve the parking issue we have at our 2530 E 16th Ave property. 
 
Thank you for your time and for helping a local, family-run business grow and thrive.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Fire Island Rustic Bakeshop 
Jason Croft 
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